Campus Message

We work in close partnership with our neighbouring schools (Hodge Hill Primary School and Hodge Hill Girls
School) and want to inform you of the ways that we are working together to support our school communities,
keep pupils safe and ensure that staff are not placed at unreasonable risk.

Safety at the start and end of the school day

Please slow down and drive safely around our schools to avoid potential accidents.

Incidents off school site

School staff at all schools are on duty on the school site at each school at the start and end of each school day
to support a safe and orderly entrance and exit from the site. Staff do not supervise beyond the immediate
perimeter of the gate.

The pavements are very busy during peak times and we ask that pupils arrive on time and make their way straight
into school and leave the school site promptly and go straight home at the end of the day.

Where we are made aware by pupils that any potential criminal or anti-social behaviour is planned we make
plans to prevent this by advising pupils to stay on the school site, contacting parents and relevant schools as well
as the police community team.

If an incident is taking place further away from the school staff will not intervene, but will contact 999 and advise
that a crime is taking place.

Once the staff team are back in school following their duty they will not go out to intervene in situations arising
off the school site.

Parents or members of the public who see an incident before the start or after the end of the school day should
call the police on 999. The police will respond to members of the public where they are concerned that young
people are at risk of harm.

We frequently share these messages with our pupils via assemblies and all pupils are reminded to speak to an
adult in school if they need support.
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